SHELDON FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER MEETING

APRIL 17, 2014

Present:  Wayne Blankenship, Chief Jones, Donnie Phillips, John Seno,


     Gregg Gilbert, George Williams, Rudy Glover, John Kerner

No public comment.

Minutes dated February 20, 2014, were approved.

Motion to accept made by George Williams, seconded by Rudy Glover.

Unanimously approved.  

Old Business:

The FEMA grants are being reviewed by Chief Jones.  Regarding medical responses, the fire departments have all agreed to scale back on some of the calls we have been responding to.  We will finalize things in the next couple of meetings.  When that goes into effect, it will save us some fuel.

New Business:

The budget was due on April 18 2014.  Chief Jones stated it is already in.

We have some serious issues with the calculations and the problems with the reassessments.  In January 2014 we received a letter stating our revenues would bring in $1,156,755 but the new figures are showing our revenue is only 1,130,000.  It’s about $30,000 off.  The problem is that we have a drop of 9 mill on the millage value.  This means we will have to go up 1.2 mills next year.

Budget hearing is April 28, 2014, at 2:00 pm.

Motion to accept budget made by George Williams. Seconded by John Kerner.  Approved.

Chief’s Report

The Master Plan is pretty much like it was last year other than a few things being moved around.  Reviewed each area of the Master Plan with Chief Jones.

         End of Year Purchases – 2013/2014

	(4) Sets of Protective Clothing
	$7,237.68

	(2) TFT Blitz Fire Monitors &
	

	      Booster Nozzles
	$6,042.00

	
	

	Total Request
	$13,279.68


Treasurer’s Report:

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report made by Rudy Glover.  Seconded by John Seno.  Motion passed.

Total calls last year were 826.  So far this year we have run 225 calls.  Inspections and training completed are reflected in the attached Chief’s Report.

Motion made by Rudy Glover to adjourn.  Seconded by John Seno.  Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

